

Ramin Seddig <ramins2536@gmail.com>

FOIA Officers - Information Request

2 messages

Ramin Seddiq <ramins2536@gmail.com> To: foiacouncil@dls.virginia.gov Sun, Feb 21, 2021 at 7:13 PM

Dear Alan:

I hope this note finds you well. Can you provide me with the following information:

- 1. The names of any and all individuals from the Virginia Indigent Defense Commission (VIDC) who have been trained by the Virginia FOIA Council (in-person, online or otherwise) pursuant to Va. Code Ann. § 2.2-3704.2(E) over the past ten (10) years, including the dates of training; and
- 2. The names and contact information of any and all FOIA officers from the Virginia Indigent Defense Commission (VIDC) that have been submitted to the Virginia FOIA Council pursuant to Va. Code Ann. § 2.2-3704.2(F), as far back as your records go. Please include the dates of submission.

Feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Thank you

Ramin Seddiq ramins2536@gmail.com 202,505,4333

--

Confidentiality Notice:

The information contained in this e-mail and any electronic files or data attached hereto are privileged and confidential. The information is for the sole use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, reliance, distribution by others, forwarding, or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please immediately notify sender, and delete all copies from your computer system.

FOIA Council <foiacouncil@dls.virginia.gov> To: Ramin Seddiq <ramins2536@gmail.com>

Tue, Feb 23, 2021 at 12:05 PM

Dear Mr. Seddig:

We have checked our records back to 2011 and did not find any records showing anyone from the Virginia Indigent Defense Commission (VIDC) receiving training from the FOIA Council. We also checked records back to 2015 regarding FOIA officers (the requirement to have FOIA officers was added in 2016), and we did not find any records for any FOIA officers from the VIDC.

- Alan

[Quoted text hidden]

--

Thank you for contacting this office. I hope I have been of assistance.

Alan Gernhardt, Esq., Executive Director Ashley Binns, Esq., Attorney Virginia Freedom of Information Advisory Council 900 East Main St., 10th Floor Richmond, Virginia 23219 (804) 698-1810 1-866-448-4100 (toll free) Website - http://foiacouncil.dls.virginia.gov/ The staff of the Freedom of Information Advisory Council is authorized to issue advisory opinions. Please be advised that any staff advisory opinion delivered by e-mail is based solely upon the facts and information presented in your attached e-mail inquiry.